
SEPTEMBER 8, 2014 SAC MINUTES 

Attending: Penelope Stetson, Nancy Ryan, Jacqueline Neill, Patricia Jenkins, Jere Beckman, 

Shirley Walker.  Visitors: Nina Jordan, Carla Corey. 

Meeting was called to order at 9:00 am.   

Minutes approved as read. 

Old Business: (1) Time and date corrections for LRP: First Saturday Nature Walks—9:30 am.  

Other Saturdays—8:00 am.  Holidays or weather may bring Nature Walk to a second Saturday.  

(2) Senior Housing.  Wadleigh Falls, in Newmarket probably has no on-site person.  It came to 

be by a contractor going to the Planning Board with a proposal after there was interest in senior 

housing by community members.  They are apartments without assisted living and are for low 

income individuals or couples.  There are no garages.   There is yard maintenance. 

New Business: (1) Shirley will send thank you notes to those who supplied apple crisps who 

were not on the committee and a note to Jim and Betty Brady for use of their freezer at the Lee 

Fair.  Also, a note to the Lee Fair Committee/Ag Commission with these thoughts:  we like the 

Town Park location and try to find a vendor who would offer coffee and a breakfast sandwich 

for those setting up booths and their helpers.  A possibility could be the coffee wagon on RT 

#125 (for coffee).  Contact people are Caren Rossi and Mark Kustra.  (2) Nina Jordan expressed 

an interest in the Pen Pal Program that is mentioned in the UNH Senior Student Binder when 

that subject was brought before the committee.  She will contact Linda LaRocque to see if she 

would like to get involved.  When we find out which teachers might like to get involved we can 

advertise at the Library and in the E-Crier.  (3) Shirley will contact Denise, town secretary, to see 

that the notice gets posted at the Safety Complex at least one week before the Medicare 

Presentation.  Shirley will check with Harvey Epstein, program presenter, to make sure he is 

advised on the projector situation in the downstairs room.  Penny will talk with Carolyn, head 

pharmacist at Walgreens, to ask for the double dose flu shot.  (4) The time for first Saturday 

Nature Walks is 9:30 to give families with children time to “get going.”  (5) The Mission 

Statement will only be published monthly in the E-Crier, not every week. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:49.   

Shirley Walker 

 

 


